
DUTTON PARISH COUNCIL 

Minutes of the meeting of Dutton Parish Council, held at Dutton Hall, Gallows Lane on Wed.  4th July 2018 
 
Present:   Councillors J Hargreaves, A Forrest, S Hopwood, A. H Penny and M Whalley .          
 Clerk Mrs C Penny 

 
1807.1. Apologies for Absence   Cllr W R Holden 
 
1807.2  Co-option of new Parish Councillor  There having been no request for an election to fill 
the vacancy on the Parish Council, the Council were able to fill the vacancy by co-opting a member 
of the Parish.  Miss Elizabeth Parker was proposed by Cllr Whalley and seconded by Cllr Forrest, 
all Councillors were in favour and Liz Parker was Co-opted onto the Council.  
 
1807.3. The minutes of the meeting held on 16th May 2018 were confirmed by the meeting 
and signed by the Chairman 
 
1807.4. To consider Matters Arising from the Minutes  
  1805.8.a) Letter of thanks from Citizen’s Advice bureau 
  1805.9a) Weedkilling by footpath at Duddle corner:  clerk advised that Cllr Holden 
had cut  the  grass / weeds  at Duddle  corner  and  sprayed them with weedkiller.  The weedkiller 
was donated and so no charge would be made.   Council expressed thanks to Cllr Holden 
 

1807.5.  Planning Applications 

No new applications 

 

1807.6.  Reports from other organisations   

Knowle Green Village Hall:  The plan to install a  defibrillator has been put on hold 

Parish Council Liaison Committee:  The Police are restructuring the 101 service in the area 

Organisation is in place for the commemoration of 100years since the end of 1st World War 

A new roundabout is going to be constructed on the A59 to try and cut down the number of accidents at 

the difficult crossing going from Clitheroe towards Sabden. 

 

1807.7. Finance 

a) invoice from L Southwell Hosting and updating website  £105.87 This was approved and a cheque 

issued. 

b) Dingle rent  £2 received from Clare Hyde 

 

1807.8. Correspondence 

a) RVBC  various minutes 

 

1807.9. To consider any other matters brought to the meeting 

a) Phone box at top of Gallows Lane  An enquiry was made regarding the future of the phone box at 

the north end of Gallows Lane.  The Chairman advised that he understood it was to be repaired as that 

had been the position of RVBC even though the Parish felt it was redundant.  It is in a dilapidated state 

b) Huntingdon Hall Lane  The Council were pleased that the lane has been repaired and hope the 

repairs will last. 

 

1807.10.  Date of next meeting was arranged for Wed September 5th at 7.30pm at Dutton Hall, 

Gallows Lane. 

 

 

 


